Changes to the POD Programme

Following the experiences of Project 2 and comments from participating sites (see Report supplementary material file 9), we adapted Version 1 of the POD Programme preparatory to its use in the Project 3 feasibility trial (Version 2).

In response to the comments that the manuals were overly long and repetitious, we considerably slimmed down the bulk of Folder 1 (the heart of the programme) from some 260 pages to some 70 pages by moving some materials to Folder 2, removing other material completely and considerably simplifying the contents. These changes included: 

· Moving much of the educational materials to Folder 2 and incorporating in the education section in Version 2 additional training strategies the sites had found useful in Project 2. 

· Simplifying Section 3: Preparing for Change and Section 4: Implementing POD Programme in Version 1 as part of a re-organisation of the structure of the Programme (see below).

· Some of the paperwork originally contained in Folder 1 in Version 1 of the programme regarding the review of current practice was transferred to a separate pack in Version 2. In addition to reducing the volume of material in Folder 1 this change was also intended to simplify the process of review of current ward practice for the POD Facilitator. 

We restructured the programme in order to make it clearer to ward teams what they were expected to do to implement POD on their wards. 

We emphasised the importance of the management of the programme by providing it as a separate section. Following our experience of the feasibility of implementing POD in Project 2, we also made the POD Facilitator Role an integral part of the programme. 

We also provided a work schedule and progress checklists as an internal project management system to encourage teams to continue to progress with the implementation. Otherwise, as we found in Project 2, there was a tendency for the implementation process to drift.  

We increased the clarity of the implementation process by dividing it into four ‘core tasks’ that needed to be completed to get POD into practice on the ward. The four core tasks were: education; review of current ward practice; ward systems; involving volunteers.  Each core task was presented in an individual section which included a suggested timetable for its completion within the six months implementation phase. As mentioned above, the participating ward teams in Project 2 found the review of current ward practice particularly useful and thus this was given prominence as a core task. Also, following the experience of Project 2 where the volunteer component of POD was implemented to a variable extent across all sites, there was a changed approach to the volunteer element in Version 2 of the programme.  To reflect this, the revised core task relating to volunteers emphasised the optional nature of volunteer involvement and the implications for the ward teams of involving or not involving volunteers in the POD Programme on the ward. 

